Planning and Zoning Commission Parking Working Committee Monday August 21st 2023

Present Greg Marlowe Chair, Stephen Koshland Member and Daly Reville community member Doug Cohn Member and Vincent Inconiglios Member both absent

Call to order at 2:42 P.M.

We walked around Main Street and Railroad Street looking at the parking and potential parking.

These were our observations during the walk around:

Need to paint lines for the spots alone railroad street between Main Street to the Old Fire House not angled but straight in style. Paint no parking areas for fire hydrant and entrance to Inn.

Looking to add parking 5 spots in front of Old Firehouse, 5 more in front of that Parking lot. With moving the Caboose down we can get more spots along Railroad Street (8 spots).

Looks like we can generate 18 new spots plus looking at adding parallel parking down along railroad towards the railroad trellis which could bring more spots if desired.

Discussed no overnight parking except for Inn guests with a placard or window display.

Looking into time limits of 2-3 hours with enforcement by the town constables.

Working on type of signage for parking and information 2-3 hours unless otherwise posted.

Parking not beyond curb cuts, and no business designated parking.

Need to work on right of way along Railroad Street (double parking not permitted)

Look into the parking spaces and town right of way in front of the Historical Society.

Contact AEA engineering about parking plots and planning of size and number of spots.

Next meeting scheduled for August 28th 2023 at 4:30 P.M.

Meeting adjourned at 3:30 P.M. by consensus.

Submitted by Stephen Koshland